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September 2021

Welcome to all parents! The school year is off to a great start. | am so happy that we are back to
full days with all students attending. The teachers at Holland Brook School (HBS) continue to
impress me with their creativity, enthusiasm and knowledge. They care for each student and
work hard to help them meet with success. This is truly a terrific school.

One focus of the strategic plan of the Readington School District is inquisitive learning. The staff
of HBS has embraced this important concept. Your children are being challenged to identify,
analyze and solve problems individually and collaboratively. Not only does this happen in their
academic courses, but also in our Discovery Lab that they attend each week. This year |
increased the amount of time students have in this class led by Dr. McGibbon. | also have their
homeroom teacher co-teaching with her. Below are some pictures of our Discovery Lab in
action.
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Mrs. Pauley, our school counselor, continues to provide your children with the support they need
emotionally. The transition from primary to secondary schools is challenging. Learning how to
manage the academic and social stresses at this age is a primary concern of our staff. We work
on these challenges with our students during their weekly SEL lessons.

I am eagerly anticipating the return of our annual Pumpkin Bash in October. The event will be
held outside at our large outdoor classroom. Thanks to our HSA for this and future fun events
they sponsor for your children.

Walking the hallways, listening to the lessons taking place in the classrooms, is one of the joys |
experience daily. | have been in education for twenty-nine years in five different schools. | can
confidently say that this is the best school, with the best staff, that | have ever had the pleasure
to work with. Know as a parent that your child is in a great place to learn. Holland Brook is a
special school. | am proud to be a part of it.

Paul Nigro
Principal, Holland Brook School



